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Dear Parish Family,

Today we celebrate the Solemnity of Pentecost, the sending 

of the Holy Spirit. The word Pentecost means the fiftieth 

day.  Pentecost was the Greek name given to the Jewish 

Feast of Weeks, which fell on the fiftieth day after 

Passover.  Our Pentecost falls on the fiftieth day after 

Easter.  Today also marks the end of the liturgical season of 

Easter.  During the Easter Season the Paschal or Easter 

Candle is lit at all Masses.  After today, the Paschal or 

Easter candle will only be lit for baptisms and funerals.  

Tomorrow we return to Ordinary Time.  During Ordinary 

Time, “the mystery of Christ itself is honored in all its 

fulness.”  During Ordinary Time, green vestments are 

worn.  In the Liturgy, green is the color of hope. 

Vacation Bible School is normally in July.  However, this 

year it will be early in the summer so people will be able to 

attend the National Eucharistic Congress in July.  Mark your calendar for June 24-28, 2024 from 6:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. for children 

entering pre 4 to 4th grade in the fall. This is a fun-filled week learning how much Jesus loves us. This only happens one time a year, so if 

your child or children are pre 4 to 4th grade, I would encourage you to sign them up.  We also need adult volunteers. More information on 

how to sign up or to volunteer can be found elsewhere in the Theresean.  

Congratulations to the cast and crew of Into the Woods, Jr., our Little Flower spring musical.  The students have been working since 

before Christmas, and all that hard work was evident with three phenomenal performances Friday, May 3, and Saturday, May 4.  Our new 

sound system worked even better this year and let the incredible talent of our students shine through!  

Thanks to all the staff who helped to make this production a success, especially Katie McGannon, our director and music teacher, who 

has brought energy and excellence back to Little Flower music and productions.  We are so fortunate for her talent and leadership.  

McKinzie Carrender, Ashley Burkhardt, and Angie Mackell also made significant contributions to the production.  

Last Sunday was the 76th Annual Mother’s Day Breakfast.  Thanks to the Little Flower Men’s Club for sponsoring and hosting the 

breakfast for the 106 women who attended.  Special thanks to all the men who worked hard to make the breakfast a good time for the 

women who attended by working set up on Saturday evening and/or cooking/serving/clean up on Sunday.  These include:

Connor Boyle Rick Fischer Rick Markins Jeff Usher

Elijah Clegg Nick Foley Drew Minton Ed Vischak

Paul Clegg Sean Foley Jordan Myers Kirk Wall

Steve Clegg Josh Hubert Joe Pertile Eric Wall

Kevin Corcoran Frank Mackell Drew Torzewski Mike Wehlage

Special thanks to Katie McGannon and the Little Flower School Liturgical Choir who joined our adult choir for the 9:30 a.m. Mass prior 

to the Mother’s Day Breakfast.  The joining of the two choirs for Mother’s Day has been a long-standing tradition at Little Flower.  At the 

breakfast, several people complimented the music.

Congratulations to Little Flower parishioners and/or graduates of Little Flower School who will graduate from Scecina Memorial High 

School this Friday evening, May 24.  On Thursday evening, May 24, I will concelebrate the Scecina Baccalaureate Mass at Our Lady of 

Lourdes. 

Once again this year we would like to recognize our parishioners who are graduating from elementary school, high school, college, or 

graduate programs in upcoming issues of The Theresean.  Please send their name and the name of the school, college, or university from 

which they are graduating to parishoffice@littleflowerparish.org or call the parish center and leave the information.  You do not need to 

submit graduates from Scecina, Cathedral, or Little Flower.  Their names will be published separately.  

Have a wonderful week.

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com

mailto:pclegg@littleflowerparish.org


PENTECOST 

For the Week of May 20 - 26, 2024 
20 May Monday 

5:30 p.m. For the Intentions of Matt & Marla Zimmerman & 

Family

21 May Tuesday

5:30 p.m. Souls in Purgatory by John T. Kelly

22 May Wednesday 

5:30 p.m. Art Meier

23 May Thursday

No Mass

24 May Friday

9:30 a.m. Barbara Lawless by Carol Freeland

25 May Saturday – The Vigil the Most Holy Trinity

5:00 p.m. Manuel Corpuz by the Corpuz Family

26 May Sunday – The Most Holy Trinity

9:30 a.m. For the People

6:00 p.m. Lidia Martinez by the Rodriguez Family

May 19 - 26, 2024

DAY ROOM TIME GROUP

Sunday Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy

Duffey Hall
(school café)

10:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts

Monday Duffey Hall
(school café)

7:00 p.m. Men’s Club

Tuesday Duffey Hall
(school café)

7:00 p.m. Little Flower 

Neighborhood Assoc.

Wednesday St. Patrick
(Parish Center)

5:00 p.m. SVDP

John 23rd

(Parish Center)

6:00 p.m. Finance Council

St. Patrick
(Parish Center)

7:00 p.m. Liturgy Committee

Thursday St. Therese
(Parish Center)

1:00 p.m. Thursday Formation 

Group

St. Patrick
(Parish Center)

6:30 p.m. Euchre

St. Therese
(Parish Center)

8:00 p.m. AA 

Friday St. Therese
(Parish Center)

4:00 p.m. Legion of Mary

Saturday Parking Lot 9:00 a.m. Booth Set-Up

Sunday Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy

Duffey Hall
(school café)

10:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts

We extend our sympathy to 

our former pastor, Fr. Vince 

Lampert, on the death of his 

father, Joseph “Smokey 

Joe” Lampert, who passed 

away on May 6 and whose funeral liturgy was held at St. 

Christopher on May 9.  Please keep all of Smokey Joe’s 

family and friends in your thoughts and prayers during this 

difficult time. May God welcome Joseph into his eternal 

glory.

Please keep our ill and homebound
parishioners and friends in your thoughts
and prayers, especially the following
people who have requested prayers for
various reasons:

Bill Ajamie, Tricia Allstatt, Fr. Mike Barton,
Jane Bell, Esther Capps, Joe Clegg, Mark 

Clevenger, Dan Dugan, Sherri (Ruegamer) Dugger, Joanna Estes, 
Forestal Family, Carol Freeland, Olivia Garrison, Haydee Gloria, Katie 
Goodin, Margie Greene, Linda Hedges, Mary Lou Hoggatt, Lois Irwin, 
Carrie Jones, Bob Lawless, Bobby Leszcynski, Larry Lynch, Catherine 
McKenna-Sexton, Sally Meth, Gene Miller, Carol Murphy, Jimmy 
Murphy, Mike Payne, Ray Quinn, Bill Rathz, Judy Rathz, Mary Rector, 
Scott Rhinehart, Lourdes Riedeman, Bill Schlosser, Gary Walters, Janet 
Wilkerson.

If you get a chance, please send them a card or a note. It will brighten 
their day. This week we especially want to remember:

Mary Lou Hoggatt

10219 Shallowbrook Ct., Indianapolis, IN 46229

Pray for our active military family/friends:

Brian Ledgerwood, serving on the USS Theodore Roosevelt, son of Diane 
Anderson

Victor Franco, serving at Malmstrom Air Force Base in Great Falls, MT.

Matthew Hughey, serving at Scott Air Force Base – nephew of Rita Cooning.

Aden S. Haigerty, United States Navy, serving with Naval Security Forces, 
Deveselu, Romania – nephew of Mike Haigerty.   

Javier Estrada – United States Navy, serving in Dalgren, VA. son of Liliana 
Estrada, grandson of Martin and Shannon Estrada.

Jared Cox - United States Army at Fort Riley, Kansas, grandson of Ed and 
Cindy Wernsing.

Juan Santiago - United States Army at Fort Riley, Kansas, son of Velma Cecilio 
and brother of Edgar Santiago.

Zach Meyer, Marine Reserve in South Bend, son-in-law of Dave and Dora 
Hughey. 

Ian Carter, serving on the Dwight D. Eisenhower Aircraft Carrier in the Persian 
Gulf, great nephew of Pauline and Charlie Graf.

If you or someone in your family is ill or serving our country and would 
like their name listed in the bulletin so others can pray for them, please 
contact Peggy Clegg at 317-357-8352 or pclegg@littleflowerparish.org.

STEWARDSHIP CORNER

Your Gifts of Treasure

Weekly Budget Goal $         13,200.00

Collection of May 11 and 12 $         6,506.63

Electronic Contributions 5/6-5/10 $           4,146.14

Fiscal Year 2023-2024 Actual $       633,014.59

Fiscal Year 2023-2024 Budget $       607,200.00

Fiscal Year 2023-2024 YTD $         25,814.59

Home Improvement Fund

March Contributions $  2,670.00

April Contributions $  2,423.00

May Contributions (to date) $  1,831.75
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SAVE THE DATE

Vacation Bible School

June 24 – 28, 2024

6:30 p.m.-8:30 p.m.

For children entering Pre-4 to 4th grade in the fall.  Spend 

the week making friends, playing, making fun crafts, and 

most of all seeing Jesus in everything we do! 

Save with Early Bird Sign Up with Paid Registration!

If you register and are paid before June 3, the cost is 

only $15 per child or for a family of three or more 

$40.00.  After June 3 the activity fee will be $20 per 

child.  Register Early!   

Volunteers are needed to be leaders during VBS.  

Please contact the parish office at 317-357-8352, or 

email lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org to register your 

child, or if you are interested in volunteering.

Roundabout Catholic Kickball
When: Tuesdays starting June 4 

through August 6 from 6:45 p.m.- 8:45 

p.m.(not July 2)

Where: St. John Vianey Catholic 

Church
(15176 Blessed Mother Blvd, Fishers, IN 46037)

Who: Anyone ages 18-40

Cost: $40

Register at https://ologn.org/kickball You can register as an 

individual, with some friends, or as a full team (max 12). Make 

sure to list names!

Little Flower Euchre Nights

Sponsored by the Little Flower Men’s Club

Who: Ladies and Gents at least 21 years of age

Where: Little Flower Parish Center – St. Patrick Room

When: The following Thursday nights from 6:30-9:00 p.m.

May 23

June 13 & 27

July 11 & 25

August 8 & 22

Little Flower Euchre Rules will be handed out when you register.

Questions – contact Chris Johnson (317) 513-8168 or 

johnsojc@iupui.edu.

Over the next several weeks we will be featuring 

biographies of the speakers that will be at the National 

Eucharistic Congress in July.

Sr. Bethany Madonna

BIO:

Since the first time Sr. Bethany Madonna prayed the Rosary at an 

Orlando, Florida, abortion facility as a college freshman, she 

sensed she would dedicate her life to upholding the sacredness of 

the human person. Sr. Bethany and her fellow Sisters of Life 

accompany vulnerable pregnant women and minister to young 

college students through their presence and evangelization. She 

serves as local superior and mission coordinator of the new 

Phoenix foundation of the Sisters of Life. The Sisters of Life take 

a vow to protect and enhance life and live in a community 

immersed in Eucharistic prayer.
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PENTECOST 

Readings for May 26, 2024

The Most Holy Trinity

Deuteronomy 4:32-34, 39-40

Romans 8: 14-17

Matthew 28:16-20

To read the readings on-line, go to 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/052624.cfm

STAINED GLASS RAFFLE

As you may know, the artist who donated his 
time, labor, and money in the past to create 
stained glass pieces for our festival raffle has 
retired and is no longer able to continue with 
this tradition.  We are very grateful for all of the 
hours of labor and travel he gave to our cause. 

HOWEVER, we are very blessed that TWO 
individuals have donated pieces back to us so 
that we may raffle them off.

We have sent out an email with the picture of 
the glass and we ask that you forward it to all the people on your email 
list and also post to Facebook or other social media.  You are in NO way 
obligated to buy any tickets (but we would love it if you do). You are 
in NO way obligated to sell any amount of tickets.  All we ask is that you 
forward these to your contacts. With your help we can really help Little 
Flower to have another successful festival. It will take just a few 
minutes out of your busy schedule. PLEASE help us to have another 
banner year! Please contact Angie Mackell at 
amackell@littleflowerparish.org if you will help. Thanks in advance for 
all your help. Watch for emails in the coming weeks. We keep you 
posted as to how we are doing with the raffle.

The following Mother's Day Honor and Memorials were 
inadvertently omitted from the insert lists in last week's 
bulletin. Little Flower School gratefully acknowledges the 
contributions made by these benefactors in recognizing the 
role their mothers, grandmothers, and godmothers have 
played in their lives.

In Honor Of Honored By

Margie Greene Dan & Patrice Greene

In Memory Of Remembered By

Ernestine Nally June Jorgenson

Frances Sodeman Her Girls: Francie, Kathy, & Gerry

Marguarite Shoemaker Dan Greene

Mildred Greene Dan Greene

Patricia Flanagan June Jorgenson

Sigrid Jorgenson June Jorgenson

JUNE PROGRAMS

Mother Teresa…Faithful Disciple – Day/Evening of Reflection

Presenter: Fr. Jim Farrell
Day of Reflection – Tuesday, June 11, 2024 / 8:30 a.m. – 2 p.m.

Evening of Reflection – Wednesday, June 12, 2024 / 5 p.m. – 9 p.m.

Description: Join us as we reflect on the life and wisdom of St. Teresa 

of Calcutta. Pondering her life, her prayers and her words, we will 

discover a deeper awareness of God’s Love and Providence.

Registration: $45 per person; includes lunch or dinner and Mass.

Day of Silence
Self-Directed

Thursday, June 13, 2024 / 8 a.m. – 4 p.m.

Description: this day is unscheduled and offers retreatants the 

opportunity to “unplug” from the outside world in a relaxed, calm and 

quiet setting

Registration: $45 per person; includes lunch, Mass, private room for the 

day and access to areas of peace within the retreat house and grounds.

Divine Wine and Mandala Art
Led by: Kristin Scifres, trained art therapist, art teacher and labyrinth 

enthusiast.

Wednesday, June 19, 2024 / 5 p.m. – 9 p.m.

Description: An evening of prayer and creativity that includes walking 

the labyrinth and creating personal mandala stones. All skills are 

welcome and will find ease and meaning in this prayer art experience.

Registration: $45 per person; includes snacks, wine/beverages and all 

art supplies.

3-day, 5-day or 8-day Silent Directed Retreat

A Retreat give in the Ignatian Tradition
Friday, June 21 – Sunday, June 23, 2024 (3-day); Tuesday, June 25, 

2024 (5-day) or Friday, June 28, 2024 (8-day)

Description: Discover more deeply how God is working in your life and 

how to respond to God’s Love for you. Through silence, intentional 

prayer and time with a Spiritual Director, retreatants will have the 

opportunity to look at their own experiences and where God is found in 

the midst of everyday life.

Registration: 3-day retreat - $265 per person; 5-day retreat - $425 per 

person; 8-day retreat - $595 per person. Includes private bedroom/bath, 

all meals and a daily session with a Spiritual Director.

To register online please visit www.archindy.org/fatima - select 

“Program Calendar & Registration” at the top of the page and 

scroll through calendar to find programs. To register over the 

phone, please contact Lisa Coons, Registrar, at (317) 545-

7681; lcoons@archindy.org.

Weekend Mass Attendance (weekly averages)

December 2019 – February 2020 (pre-pandemic) 608

June 2020 – May 2021 249

June 2021 – May 2022 434

June 2022 – May 2023 483

June 2023 – December 2023 480

Christmas Mass Attendance 1,027

January- April 2024 500

Easter Vigil/Easter Masses 806

May 1st-12th 2024 554

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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PENTECOST 

Summerfest 2024

May 31, June 1 and 2
Permit #002626

RAFFLE! Please do your best to turn in as many tickets as possible. Extras are available at all the church doors.  The raffle has potential to bring 
money in from outside the parish and that is always very helpful.  We hope you will help us meet our goal! 

2023 raffle sales totaled almost 17,000.00.   Our goal this year is to sell at least as many tickets as we did last year.  This include all tickets sold prior to 
and during the festival. 

Total tickets sold as of 5/6/2024 $    4,075.00
Same time last year $    5,702.00
Goal $  17,000.00

PLAN TO GET YOUR WRISTBAND
Once again this year, those attending the festival will be required to purchase $10 in coupons prior to admittance to the grounds.  
These coupons can be used as cash any place on the festival grounds.  However, parishioners can bypass this requirement by securing 
and wearing one of our special festival wristbands.  If you have and wear this wristband, you can come and go as you please all 
weekend without the need to purchase tickets.

You may obtain this wristband for yourself, for members of your family, or for friends after Masses on May 18/19 and May 25/26, or at 
the parish office from 9 a.m. until 3 p.m., Monday thru Friday.   Please plan ahead and get your wristband…and find out who among 
your family and friends will attend so you can get one for them.   We do ask that you not pick up wristbands for others unless you are 
sure they will be attending.

PRESALE RIDE TICKETS
Presale tickets for festival rides will be available in church after weekend Masses this weekend and May 25/26.  Please plan to 
purchase tickets in advance, as they are less expensive for you and the percentage of profit for the parish is greater on advance sale 
tickets! You may also purchase advance sale tickets in the parish office from 9 a.m. until 3 p.m. Monday thru Friday.

SILENT AUCTION
DONATE - Contact Elizabeth Mann (463-206-5196 or edeputy1@yahoo.com) or Andrea Johnson (317-340-5292) if you can donate!  
REGISTER - Register now for this year’s auction at www.lfway.cbo.io.  The auction will be on display at Summerfest, but all bidding will 
occur via the mobile/online platform.  Visit the site now to preview items that will be in this year’s auction.  New items added daily!

“LITTLE FLOWERS” PLANT BOOTH
Donations are being accepted for the “Little Flowers” Plant Booth.  They are looking for potted plants and would appreciate them being 
marked with what they are and any care notes. You may drop your donations outside the parish center on May 30 or 31, or call Katie 
Baecher at 317-504-7937 for pick up.   Pick up will take place shortly before the festival.

USED BOOK SALE
Donate your used books to the festival!  You may bring your donations to the Parish Center during regular office hours (9 a.m. to 3 p.m. M-F).

TIP BOARDS
If you are willing and able to donate a higher-end bottle of spirits to be raffled off with our tip boards, please contact Kurt Schnell at 
317-340-4640 or zimmfan67@gmail.com.  

IN NEED OF PLASTIC ICE CREAM TUBS
Do you have spare plastic ice cream tubs with handles and lids?  We could use them for the strawberries at the festival.  If you can spare 
them, please bring them to the parish center during office hours or call Peggy at 317-357-8352 ext 106, and we will arrange to have 
them picked up.

STRAWBERRY HULLING
We need help hulling fresh strawberries for the festival. Please come to the school cafeteria on Friday morning, June 3, at 9:30 a.m. We 
have lots of strawberries and need your help. Bring a paring knife!

SET UP
We need help with booth assembly and set up. Please mark your calendars for Saturday, May 25 at 9 a.m. and Thursday, May 30 
at 6 p.m. Please bring a drill and/or an 8-foot step ladder if you can.

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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3940 S. Arlington, Indy
317-783-3394

Homeowner/Contractor Rentals
Kurt Schnell 81’–Parishioner

Email: toolshed@att.net • Web: toolshedindy.com

“Preserving the Rite of Christian
Burial and Respecting the

Liturgy of Cremation.”
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The Businesses listed above make this bulletin possible.

Sign up to get our bulletin in your email each week.  Go to DiscoverMass.com/subscribe

Please support them when you can.

View Our Parish Supporters at www.DiscoverMass.com
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